Selectmen's Meeting January 11, 2012

Peggi Aspinall and Nancy Perkins were present for meeting, Vinal not able to attend due to illness.

Minutes and warrants reviewed and approved.

The Cornish Water District applied for a grant to be used to replace an old section of (100 year) pipe. The grant will be through CBDG that requires selectmen of the town to make the request.

Motion made that once all 3 selectmen have reviewed the documentation and find the document is favorable to the Town, Selectmen will endorse the document. Seconded and approved.

A contract for the 2012 Town Audit includes an additional fee for a separate audit should the town receive grant money above \$5,000. The separate audit will not be required.

Motion made to adjourn the meeting.

Vinal Pendeyter

Margaret P. Aspinall

Nancy & Perkins